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Preparation Pays Off for Caregivers 
 

October is often a gorgeous month in Wisconsin, when we enjoy crisp 

sweater weather, football games, stunning autumn colors, and Halloween 

fun. We also anticipate a dramatic change in seasons knowing Winter 

isn’t far off. All manner of prep for cold and snow make a difference in 

how we get through some of the most challenging weather. In Wisconsin 

we check things like whether the tires on the car are ready for snow and 

ice. Maybe you get a furnace check-up and have your snow blower 

checked over or engage a snow removal service. It can help to a look at 

clothing needs and, for us dog walkers, to make sure we have spikey 

treads on our shoes for negotiating icy sidewalks. Fall is a season of 

preparation for short, dark days and we really don’t know how it will 

unfold. We may have snow for Halloween or none until the new year. 
 

As caregivers, preparedness also makes a difference in how we move 

through challenging situations. The Hartford Institute for Geriatric 

Nursing, Rory Meyers College of Nursing at New York University has a 

Preparedness for Caregiving Scale. It was developed for caregivers of 

older adults with chronic illness during the time before they transition to 

other levels of care. It is self-rated by the caregiver and preparedness is 

defined as the caregiver’s own perceived readiness for multiple areas of 

caregiving including physical care, providing emotional support, setting 

up in-home support services, and dealing with the stress of caregiving. 

The higher the score, the more prepared the caregiver feels for 

caregiving.  
 

The eight questions included in the assessment are: 
 

How well prepared do you think you are to take care of your care 

recipient’s physical needs? 
 

How well prepared do you think you are to take care of their emotional 

needs? 
 

How well prepared do you think you are to find out about and set up 

services for them?                  (continued on page 2) 
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Happy Halloween! 
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(Preparation Pays Off for Caregivers                      continued from page 1) 
 

How well prepared do you think you are for the stress of caregiving? 
 

How well prepared do you think you are to make caregiving activities 

pleasant for both you and them? 
 

How well prepared do you think you are to respond to and handle 

emergencies that involve them? 
 

How well prepared do you think you are to get the help and information 

you need from the healthcare system? 
 

Overall, how well prepared do you think you are to care for them? 
 

Beyond these questions, more specific exploration is helpful for individual 

caregivers as only the caregiver knows their own challenges, limitations, and 

resource needs. When a caregiver contacts the Dane County Caregiver 

Program we conduct an assessment that can help them determine what they 

need for support, education, and respite—all focused on the caregiver’s 

perspective. Approaching the role of caregiver armed with support and 

resources makes it more likely that the answer to most or many of the 

questions from the survey can be answered positively. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

While planning provides some reassurance and comfort level, there are still 

unpredictable events that may occur. Any of the variables in your situation as 

caregiver, that of your loved one, or of another person in your family or 

network can require a change in plans. Some are bumps in the road, but 

others can lead to a crisis situation. 
 

One such circumstance may be the need for dementia care in a crisis. 

Awareness of community resources in case of a crisis situation can be 

extremely helpful. On Wednesday, October 25, 2023, the Collaborative 

Stabilization Coalition of Greater Dane County is presenting a full program 

appropriate for caregivers to attend. (See the flyer on p. 3.) 
 

Falls can also spark a crisis. An older adult who had been successfully living 

on their own may now need help with their tasks of daily living from hygiene 

to meal preparation. After a fall, stairs can become obstacles to living at home 

successfully. One of the most productive things a caregiver can do is to help 

their care partner assess their living situation to make it safer and more 

accessible to prevent falls and help them stay independent at home. Falls 

Free Wisconsin is one place to start for resources. 
 

Early on, when caregivers begin seeking information, the Aging and 

Disability Resource Center of Dane County (ADRC) is always a good place to 

begin. Contact the ADRC for government and community resources for both 

the caregiver and their care recipient. They can also provide assistance 

accessing those resources and have staff available to take calls from 7:45 am 

to 4:30 pm Monday—Friday at 608-240-7400. 
 

Contact the Dane County Caregiver Program at any time for support, 

caregiver resources, and National Family Caregiver Support Program grants 

for respite and supplemental services at 608-381-5733 or 

debroux.jane@countyofdane.com. 

 

                    —Jane De Broux, Caregiver Specialist 

                         Area Agency on Aging of Dane County 

 

Life is what happens when you’re busy 

making other plans. 

           —John Lennon 

https://fallsfreewi.org/prevent-falls/surround/
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Online Reads 
for Wisconsin Caregivers 
 

 

Caregiving Policies and Programs in Wisconsin:   

A Chat with Lynn Gall, New RAISE Family Caregiving Advisory 

Council Member 
 

On September 18, 2023, the National Academy for State Health  

Policy published an informative blog entry introducing DHS Manager of 

Family Caregiver Support and Lifespan Respite Programs Lynn Gall in 

her new role as member of the RAISE Family Caregiving Advisory 

Council. Lynn’s addition to the council provides Wisconsin caregivers 

with a seat at the table in the development and implementation of  

national policy. 
 

The article covers caregiving as one of four identified priority topic areas 

in Wisconsin’s 2023 - 2025 State Aging Plan. Both the Dementia Care 

Specialist Program and the Alzheimer’s Family and Caregiver Support 

Program are highlighted. 
 

Click here to read the story. 

 

 

Jones.bonnie@countyofdane.com 
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Influenza (flu) is a potentially serious  

disease that can lead to hospitalization and 

potentially even death and every flu season 

is different. Further complications from the 

flu can include bacterial pneumonia, ear  

infections, sinus infections and worsening  

of chronic medical conditions, such as  

congestive heart failure, asthma, or  

diabetes. People 65 years and older bear 

the greatest burden of severe flu  

disease. In recent years, for example,  

it’s estimated that between 70 percent and 

85 percent of seasonal flu-related deaths 

have occurred in people 65 years and older, 

and between 50 percent and 70 percent of 

seasonal flu-related hospitalizations have 

occurred among people in this age group. 

(https://www.cdc.gov/flu/about/burden/past-

seasons.html) 
 

A seasonal flu vaccine is the best way to 

help reduce the risk of getting flu and  

October is recommended as the best time 

to get it. People 65 and older should get a 

“preferred” vaccine if available. These  

are potentially more effective than standard 

dose flu vaccines. There are three  

recommended “preferred” vaccines: 
 

Fluzone High-Dose Quadrivalent  

vaccine 

Flublok Quadrivalent recombinant flu 

vaccine 

Fluad Quadrivalent adjuvanted flu  

vaccine 
 

Medicare Part B (Medical Insurance) co-

vers the seasonal flu vaccine once per  

“flu season” which typically runs  

October 1-March 31 (with vaccine billing 

allowed as early as August). You pay  

nothing for a flu shot if your doctor or other 

qualified health care provider accepts  

assignment for giving the shot. If you  

have a Medicare Advantage Plan, contact 

your plan - most places accept Medicare 

Advantage Plans as well.  

For more MIPPA  

Program information, 

call MIPPA Program 

Specialist,  

Leilani Amundson,  

at 608-240-7458.  
 

This project was  

supported by the  

Wisconsin Department 

of Health Services with 

financial assistance, in 

whole or in part, by grant 

number 2101WIMIAA, 

from the U.S.  

Administration for  

Community Living,  

Department of Health 

and Human Services,  

Washington, D.C. 

20201. 

To find more information 

about Medicaid and the  

various programs in  

Wisconsin you can look 

at the Wisconsin  

Department of Health  

Services website at https://

dhs.wisconsin.gov/

medicaid/index.htm.  

To determine if you qualify 

for Medicaid coverage,  

apply at ac-

cess.wisconsin.gov or call 

your local Medicaid Agen-

cy. In Dane County that is 

the Capitol Consortium  

1-888-794-5556.  

Monthly MIPPA Moment:   

Get Vaccinated Against the Flu 
 
MIPPA (Medicare Improvements for Patients and Providers 

Act) has a goal of educating older adults on Medicare’s 

cost-saving benefits & preventive services.  
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https://www.wellmedcharitablefoundation.org/caregiver-support/caregiver-teleconnection/
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